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Attention: Diane Fajmon 

Dear Ms Fajmon 

 

 
RE: MODIFICATION REQUEST FOR INTERMODAL LOGISTICS C ENTRE AT ENFIELD − 
MODIFICATION 5 (MP 05_0147 MOD 5) 
 
I am responding to your correspondence seeking advice on the modification to the Project 
Approval granted by the Minister for Planning under Part 3A of the Environmental Planning and 
Assessment Act 1979 (EP&A Act) for the Intermodal Logistics Centre (MP05_0147). 
 
The Environmental Assessment for this project estimated that approximately 37,000m3 of 
material unsuitable for engineering fill would be removed from the site and disposed off-site to a 
landfill facility.  It is understood that this volume is now predicted to rise to approximately 
60,000m3.   
 
The proposed modification will involve the relocation and reuse of the unsuitable material to the 
southern part of the site on and around ‘Mt Enfield’.  Mt Enfield would be expanded and raised 
by approximately 6.7 m at its highest point, flattened at the top and landscaped in accordance 
with the approved Landscape Plan. 
 
The proposed location for the fill is physically separated from the existing heritage items on the 
site (former Tarpaulin Factory and Pillar Water Tank) by a disused rail line and the Heritage 
Protection Plan for the site will continue to be implemented. 
 
It is expected that the proposed project modification is unlikely to have any adverse impacts on 
the existing heritage items located at the site.  If you have any questions regarding the above 
matter please contact Gary Estcourt at the Heritage Branch on (02) 9873 8562. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

14-07-2011 
 
Dr Siobhan Lavelle OAM 
Acting Manager 
Conservation Team 
Office of Environment and Heritage 


